 

             ASHVILLE FREE LIBRARY




             May 28, 2024


Those in attendance included: President Don Butler, Vice President Michelle Arnone, Financial Officer Pete Radka, Pat Poignard, Melissa First, Roberta Schruise, Kathy Burns, Eugenie Poignard and Director Kristina Benson.  Guest was Robert Miller.


A motion was made by Roberta and seconded by Michelle to accept the Board Minutes of the April meeting.  This passed unanimously.


The Financial Officer’s report was given by Pete:


CD: $10,342.61


Checking: $43,399.43


Savings: $5,522.79


Money Received: $0.00


Total Assets: $59,264.83


Memorials and Grants: $0.00


Overall Total: $59,264.83


We have receives an endowment of $740.00.


The yearly property and liability insurance in the amount of $1,899.20 has been paid.

Director’s report given by Kristina:


Overdues: 


$11.50


Copier Fees:

$ 03.80


Computer Printing:
$29.00




Fax:



$2.00





Lib. Card Replaced:
$1.00


Donations:


$35.60




Book Sales:


$0.00




Total: 


$82.90


There have been issues with updating the website.  Kristina will reach out to Emric again to get updates on line.


Saturday hours have recently been staffed by volunteers from National Honor Society.


Story Hour continues to go well.  Discussed was the potential to have a story hour on Saturdays for those who are unable to attend on Thursdays.


Bridge continues with two tables (8 players) on alternate Sundays.


Give Big CHQ is 6-13-24.  Peer to peer fundraising for board members was discussed.


The Summer Reading Program will start in July.  Registration forms will come out in June.  Volunteer help is needed for this program.


Ashville Day 7-20-24 the library will host a Story Time at 1:00.  Volunteers will also be needed for this.


The library vote on the school budget passed 106-38.  The additional funds will allow the library to become sustainable; however, we shall continue to look for grants and fundraisers.  We’ll also look into bringing a part time paid employee to fill volunteer gaps and to assist the Director.


In other business, Mr. Robert Miller was preset to provide public opinion on the library’s decision to receive funds through school taxes instead of through the townships.  Reasons for this decision were explained by both the Board President and the Library Director.


The next Board meeting will be June 25, 2024. 

Respectfully submitted by,

Eugenie Poignard

